VILLAGE OF DOBBS FERRY BOARD OF TRUSTEES AGENDA

MEETING DATE: JUNE 28, 2022

AGENDA ITEM SECTION: DISCUSSION AND RESOLUTION ITEMS

AGENDA ITEM NO.: 7

DEPARTMENT: DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS

AGENDA ITEM:

DISCUSSION: EMERGENCY EXPENDITURE FOR REPAIRING THE
GOULD PARK WALL

RESOLUTION: AUTHORIZING THE EMERGENCY EXPENDITURE FOR
REPARIING THE GOULD PARK WALL

ITEM BACKUP DOCUMENTATION:
1. DRAFT RESOLUTION
2. MEMORANDUM DATED JUNE 23, 2022 FROM MS. JENNIFER
DORMAN/DPW SENIOR OFFICE ASSISTANT TO MAYOR
ROSSILLO AND THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES




RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING THE EMERGENCY EXPENDITURE
REGARDING THE REPAIR OF THE COLLAPSING GOULD PARK WALL

WHEREAS, the Village received notice of large rocks that had fallen out of the
Gould Park wall in the proximity of the Gould Park pool after a major rainstorm; and

WHEREAS, the General Foreman of DPW met with the Village’s consulting
engineers, Al Engineers/Dolph Rotfeld Engineering, to determine the structural integrity
of the wall; and

WHEREAS, it was determined that the stormwater had caused the wall to collapse
and also eroded the ground under the sidewalk which required immediate repair; and

WHEREAS, Tom Bucci Excavating performed the emergency repairs for this
portion of the Gould Park wall at a cost of $42,500.00; and

WHEREAS, funding for this emergency repair was not included in the 2022-23
budget and therefore a budget transfer is required.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT

RESOLVED, that the Village of Dobbs Ferry Board of Trustees hereby authorizes
the emergency expenditure regarding the repair of the Gould Park wall in the proximity of
the Gould Park pool at a cost of $42,500; and be it further

RESOLVED, that the following budget transfer be approved:

DECREASE A.1990.400 — Contingency Account in the amount of
$42,500.00; and
INCREASE A.7110.200 — Parks Maintenance — Equipment in the amount
of $42,500.00; and be it further

RESOLVED, that this Resolution shall take effect immediately.



VILLAGE OF DOBBS FERRY
Department of Public Works
112 Main Street
Dobbs Ferry, New York 10522
TEL: (914) 231-8507 e FAX: (914) 693-3470

Memorandum

To: Mayor Rossillo & the Board of Trustees
From: Jennifer Dorman, DPW Senior Office Assistant
Date: 6/23/2022

Re: Gould Park Wall Emergency Expenditure

In April 2022, the Gould Park wall collapsed and it was discovered that the ground under
the sidewalk was missing due to erosion from stormwater. The Village hired Al Engineers/Dolph
Rotfeld Engineers to come up with a plan for a short term and long term solution. In May 2022,
the Village hired Tom Bucci Excavating to fix the wall and sidewalk according to our engineers
plans.

A quote was submitted by Tom Bucci Excavating in the amount of $35,850.00 with the
understanding that if extra concrete was needed due to hollow areas that the cost would be $400.00
per yard of concrete and an additional $4,200.00 if Tom Bucci Excavating needed to sleeve for
the fence posts.

We received an invoice from Tom Bucci Excavating in the amount of $42,500.00. Mr.
Bucci had to use 9.5 yards of extra concrete due to hollow sections of the wall that were existing
and also additional gaps due to large stumps that were in the wall that needed to be removed. The
cost of this extra concrete was $400 x 9.5 which equals $3,800.00. In addition, during the
construction, it was found that 2 large stumps were embedded in the wall and needed to be
removed. This caused an additional 20 feet of wall to have to be replaced. The cost of this was
$2,850.00. So the total invoice was $35,850.00 for the original invoice plus the additional work
of $6,650.00.

We are asking for the Board to authorize the emergency expenditure of $42,500.00 to repair
the collapsing wall at Gould Park.





